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Happy New Year!  I trust that each of you had a wonderful holiday season

filled with joy, laughter, and moments of reflection.  As we step into the new

year, let’s take a moment to look back on the meaningful events and

achievements of December.  

December, often referred to as the month of festivities, was a time when our

Altrusa spirit shone brightly.  From embracing the spirit of Christmas and

celebrating the first night of Hanukkah to engaging in intentional acts of

kindness, our members truly exemplified the essence of the season. 

 

As we reflect on this past year, let’s carry forward the lessons learned and

the memories created.  December encourages us to evaluate our lives,

appreciate the moments of joy, and remember those who may not longer be

with us.  It’s a time for gratitude, contemplation, and setting positive

intentions for the months ahead.  

As we step into January, let’s continue the tradition of service.  Whether it’s

donating to a food bank, supporting a charity or cause close to our hearts, or

performing a small act of service for a neighbor, each gesture contributes to

making our community a better place.

I want to express my gratitude for the exceptional acts of kindness I witness

from Altrusa clubs in District Two every day.  Your dedication to making a

positive impact is truly exciting. and I look forward to seeing the continued

ripple effect of our collective efforts. 

 

May this new year bring new opportunities, meaningful connections, and a

continued commitment to serving others.  Together, let’s make 2024 a year

filled with compassion, generosity, and positive change.  
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Leadership: 

Foster a consortium of dynamic Altrusa leaders. Submit your club’s Long Range Strategic

Plan to the District Two Governor. Participate in succession planning activities. Submit

insightful leadership articles to the DSB and monthly Governor’s Message.

Membership: 

Drive Altrusa’s growth by achieving a net gain of three (3) or more new members during the

biennium. Contribute strategies for member retention, submitting relevant articles to the

DSB and the monthly Governor’s message. 

Service: 

Increase participation in both local and global community service projects.  Showcase your

Club’s Service Projects on the Altrusa International Service Database.  Submit a minimum

of one (1) article to the DSB for both summer and winter publications.  Additionally,

contribute at least two (2) articles to the District Two Service Newsletter.  Promote

increased participation in the Award Entry submissions. Encourage clubs to submit projects

to the International Service Database. 

Communication: 

Continue to seek and find innovative ways to enhance the District Website, providing

members with the necessary tools for club maintenance and growth.  Explore diverse

communication channels such as newsletter, social media, and electronic communication

to engage with members effectively.   

Days for Girls: 

Continue exploring strategies to champion the International Service Project, Days for Girls.  

2023-2025 Biennium Goals
Together, we can "Bee the Change You Want to See in the World."   Every

club should strive to attain these critical Biennium Goals. When developing

your club's strategic plan, use these goals as a roadmap. I challenge you

to "Bee the Change You Want to See in the World, your Club, and your

Communities."
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Even if you only make a difference in one person’s life, 
you’ve still made a difference.  

Grayson Bearden
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    In following the governance framework of Altrusa International and District Two, all

District Board Members, District Committee Chairs, Past Governors, and Clubs are

requested to submit any proposed bylaws, resolutions, and recommendations to the

District Bylaws, Resolutions, and Recommendations (BRR) Committee Chair, Sindy Butler,

no later than ninety (90) days preceding the annual Conference.

    To ensure timely consideration, all submissions must reach the District BRR Chair by

January 25, 2024, in anticipation of the upcoming annual District Two Conference

scheduled for April 26-28, 2024, maintaining the specified ninety (90)-day window.

    Each proposal should be comprehensive, providing a historical context with background

and rationale, an implementation date, a list of other bylaws or policies affected by the

proposed change, the fiscal impact (if applicable), and a suggested motion.

    Prior to the annual Conference, the District BRR Committee will circulate all proposals

to key stakeholders, including District Officers, District Committee Chairs, Past

Governors, and Clubs, ensuring dissemination sixty (60) days before the conference (by

February 27, 2023). It is imperative that submitted proposals be thoroughly considered in

the best interest of Altrusa, as any adopted changes will have a broad impact on every

Altrusan.

   For a detailed overview of the submission procedure, please refer to pages 5-7 of the

Altrusa International Official Policies. Questions and clarifications regarding the

submission process can be directed to the BRR Committee Chair, Sindy Butler, at

sindykbutler59@gmail.com.

(Note: The above information will be electronically distributed to District Two members on January 2024.)
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BYLAWS, RESOLUTIONS, AND RECOMMENDATIONS SUBMISSION

PROCEDURE

Sindy Butler, BRR Chair

mailto:sindykbutler59@gmail.com
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Update Your Club's Information

in Group Tally! 

REMEMBER to please update all of your

membership changes and additions in

Group Tally. 

Call To Conference/Winter DSB
Reminder! 

Publication January 31, 2024

Articles are due January 7, 2024 to
Laura Ullrich 

lauralugnut@gmail.com

Remember!  International & District
dues are half price for new members

from December 1 - March 31.

Please pay your District Dues and
International Dues, preferably in

Group Tally!  

Altrusa District Two Conference
April 25-28, 2024

Holiday Inn College Park
10000 Baltimore Avenue
College Park, Maryland

Hosted by Altrusa International
Montgomery County, MD Club

Altrusa International Convention
July 23-26, 2025

Quebec City, Canada
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District Two Service Newsletter Submission Information

District Service Program Coordinator

Shari Gomez - sharigomez66@gmail.com

Send questions to Shari with this email

address: sharigomez66@gmail.com

Submit information to be added to the

newsletter to this email address:

d2servicenewsletter@gmail.com.

Submission due dates: the first of August,

November, February, and May.
The District Two Service Newsletter will be

published in September, December, March, and

June. 

(Please be sure that submission information

includes pictures. : )

The easiest way to ensure the submission is

correct is to add the information and pictures into

a Word or Google Doc. There is not a limit to the

amount of information to submit. 

May you achieve all you want with ever-present

happiness! From resolutions to bucket lists, I

hope you check them all off this year! A new

year is filled with possibilities, so dream big and

believe in yourself this year! May the New Year

2024 bring you more happiness, success, love,

and blessings!

District Two Board of Directors

mailto:sharigomez66@gmail.com
mailto:sharigomez66@gmail.com
mailto:d2servicenewsletter@gmail.com
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The streets of the Petit-Champlain district and Place

Royale are an invitation to travel back in time to the

founding of Québec over 400 years ago. The sense of

history in this square is palpable. Nearby street Petit-

Champlain will make you feel like you’ve landed in a

fairytale. Petit-Champlain is snugged along the base of

Cap Diamant in Old Québec’s lower town. Close to the

banks of the Saint-Lawrence River, and a short walk from

the Québec City cruise port.
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News Around the District
December Service Newsletter

 A heartfelt thank you to all the Altrusa clubs for generously sharing their inspiring stories.

Special appreciation goes to Shari Gomez, our Service Coordinator, for her exceptional

efforts in assembling this newsletter. Your contributions and commitment make a

significant impact, and we're truly grateful for all you do “Leading To A Better Community.”



“A leader takes people where they want to go. A great leader takes

people where they don’t necessarily want to go, but ought to be.” 

– Rosalynn Carter, former first lady of the United States

J A N U A R Y  2 0 2 4 V O L U M E  1 ,  I S S U E  8



O C T O B E R  2 0 2 3 V O L U M E  1 ,  I S S U E  5

J A N U A R Y  2 0 2 4 V O L U M E  1 ,  I S S U E  8

O C T O B E R  2 0 2 3 V O L U M E  1 ,  I S S U E  5

"The pessimist complains about the wind. The optimist

expects it to change. The leader adjusts the sails.”

-John Maxwell



“Leadership is the capacity to transform vision into reality.”

 – Warren G. Bennis, founding chairman of the Leadership Institute at the University of

Southern California
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